Minutes of Special Meeting of Kilkenny County Council held on Monday 19th November, 2007 at 10.00 a.m. in the Council Chamber, County Hall, John Street, Kilkenny.
Cathaoirleach:
Cllr. T. Maher 

Also Present:
Cllrs. P. Millea, M. Shortall, J. Brennan, C. Connery, 

M. Fitzpatrick, P. Fitzpatrick, M. Noonan, M. Doran, 

W. Ireland, P. O’ Neill, T. Brennan,

A. Phelan, P. Walsh, M. O’ Brien, R. Dowling. 
Apologies:
Cllrs.  M. H. Cavanagh, J. Coonan, M. Lanigan, 

P. Cuddihy, D. Doyle, C. Long, C. Phelan, 

T. Breathnach, P. Dunphy. 
In attendance:
J. Crockett County Manager, P. O’ Neill, 

J. McCormack Director of Services, J. Dempsey Head of Finance and A. Waldron Meetings Administrator. 

At the outset of the meeting the Cathaoirleach outlined that this was a Special Meeting of Kilkenny County Council called in lieu of the Ordinary monthly meeting which under Standing Orders was being adjourned to the following day. Tuesday 20th November. 

He informed the meeting that it was his sad duty to propose a vote of sympathy to Cllr. Martin Brett and his family following the death of Cllr. Brett’s wife Rena. He also noted that the late Mrs. Brett was the sister of Tom Morris a staff member in the Parks Department. 

He wished that the apologies of the Fine Gael whip Cllr. Mary Hilda Cavanagh who was unable to attend at this meeting be recorded. He also noted that a number of other councillors who were unable to attend wished that their sympathies be recorded. 

Cllr. Maher’s vote of sympathy was formally seconded by Cllr. P. Millea and resolved. 

Sympathy was extended on behalf of the Labour group and Green Party Councillor, Cllr Noonan by Cllr.Michael O’Brien
On behalf of the executive, the County Manager extended his sympathies to Cllr. Brett and his family and also to her brother Tom. 

The Mayor Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick gave details of the funeral arrangements and in particular the details of the Guard of Honour to be formed to and from the church. 

The Cathaoirleach informed members that because of the late re arrangement of the Special Meeting and the adjourned Ordinary monthly meeting, members who are unable to attend these meetings would not have their absences recorded against the 80% attendance requirement. 

Contributions Cllrs. D. Dowling, M. Fitzpatrick, C. Connery, P. O’ Neill, T. Brennan, M. Shortall, J. Brennan, B. Ireland, M. Noonan, P. Fitzpatrick, M. Doran and P. Walsh. 

The meeting concluded at 10.30 a.m. 
